Stockade Association Board Meeting 
February 7, 2018
First Reformed Church, 10 N. Church Street

Board Members Present: Bob Lemmerman, Sue DuFour, Doug Chilton, Dianne Crozier, Colleen Macaulay, Carol DeLaMarter, Peter Rumora, Suzanne Unger, Bob Stern (arrived at 7:25 p.m.)

Board Members Absent:  Maxime Guinel, Keith Dayer

Meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m.

The agenda was approved on a motion by Dianne Crozier. The motion passed unanimously.

The December minutes were deferred to the March 7 meeting

Treasurer's Report:  Walkabout income was $12, 952. (see attached digital report)

President's Report:  (See attached file). With regard to the Pump Station FOIL, Ms. DeLaMarter reported that the most important fact is that GOSR is definitely shown to be responsible for the environmental review. It is a disappointment that there is no information after June 2017, even though we know GOSR has more recent documentation. We need to look for legal notices in the Daily Gazette in order to know when the public comment period begins.  The attorney will work with the Stockade Association to prepare a comment on the project. Our most serious concern is the maintenance of the existing pump station. Neglect and deterioration is considered a negative effect under the guidelines.

Mohawk Flood Basin language was discussed at the general meeting. A resolution was passed at that meeting.  It was agreed that the SA should send a letter with the resolution to Assemblyman Phil Steck. 

SACC - TV: The Historical Society is opening a new exhibit, "Beyond the Pines." There will be a reception on February 25. SACC is producing a documentary on the early history of Schenectady. (See digital file) Ms. Unger moved that the Stockade Association give up to $400 towards the production of the SACC  - TV documentary on the early history of Schenectady. Discussion followed.  All voted in favor except for Doug Chilton, who abstained.  

The audio tour grant application is due soon and Ms. DeLaMarter asked Mr. Lemmerman for a financial report from last year to include with the application.

Standing Committee Reports

Spy:  Ms. Kishton, Ms. DeLaMarter and Ms. Briber have met and asked for several people to contribute to the March edition.

Finance: Mr. Lemmerman reported that there are two checking accounts including a personal account that goes back twenty years.  Pay Pal was connected to the personal account. This needs to change before the the personal account is closed. He hopes to have this cleared up by the March meeting.
A discussion followed about expanding funding for building improvements. Bob Lemmerman, Glen Houston and Suzanne Unger will meet to prepare a proposal for expanding the building improvement incentive programs.

Committee on Safety:  August 7 is the date for the National Night Out this year. Schenectady was recognized as a national winner last year. Plans are already underway for the participation of the national guard and the fire department.

Neighborhood Watch: Dog walkers training and bike rider training will be scheduled soon. Dates will be posted in the Spy.

Infrastructure Maintenance:  Ms. Unger reported on fundraising efforts for the streetscape project. Sylvie Briber's project may serve as a prototype for planting new trees. Ms. Briber is seeking advice from arborist Fred Bregilia for this project.

Membership:  The revised membership form was discussed. All agreed that the Stockade Association should continue to hold membership renewals at the same time every year. Anything else would be too difficult to manage.

Event Committee:  All agreed Tavern Night was a big success. It is a beautiful space and will be considered for future events.

Beautification Committee: Ms. Unger reported on plans for the 2018 garden tour on July 20 and 21.
Art will be the theme again this year. The next committee meeting will be later this month.

Nominating Committee: Dianne Crozier reported on a recent meeting of the committee. All current members have been asked whether they wish to serve another term. Not all have yet responded.

Old Business
	Ms. Unger reported on the status of the copy-write project for the Stockade logos.

New Business
	The City is seeking assistance for Park Clean Up Day. Ms. Macaulay and Mr. Rumora will attend the next parks advisory committee meeting.

	Sidewalk Sale - Someone is needed to head this up.

Meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.


















